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KEEP MOVING 
KEEP GROWING 
KEEP LEARNING 

Tupungia te aroha o te ako  
hei anga mua 

 

    

 

 

 

 

Our school is CLOSED for the Public Holiday  tomorrow, Friday, 28th June  

MATARIKI  DAY  -  in the honour of the Māori New Year. 

LYNMORE SCHOOL VISION STATEMENT 

We strive to inspire a lifelong passion for  
learning. Our approach is rooted in  

championing teaching excellence and providing  
a diverse range of learning opportunities in an 

engaging environment.   
Drawing on meaningful connections to our 
hauora, whenua, iwi, hapū and whānau,  

we empower our students to become 
compassionate and well-rounded individuals. 

 

A big thank you to all our wonderful  
families who kindly donated vegetables 
for our soup today.  It was really lovely 
seeing our children help Whaea Hinei, 
and our staff, prepare the vegetables, 

and take ownership of “our soup”. YUM! 

 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL ... 

Tena koutou katoa, 
This week has flown by very quickly and we are finishing our week with our Matariki 
lunch celebration. Thank you all so much for your koha of fresh vegetables for us to 
make enough soup for everyone in our school. I had an amazing day yesterday in 
the kitchen with your tamariki - peeling vegetables, chopping and dicing and  
eventually cooking our soup. Today we will blend it all together to disguise all of the 
good stuff in the hope our tamariki will eat it with their fresh bread. 
 
Although it does feel like we are heading into our Term 2 holidays, we have one more week to 
go.  
 
Our Matariki Celebrations 
Matariki is a significant event in New Zealand that is celebrated every year in honor of the Māori 
New Year. The celebration is a time for reflection, giving thanks, and setting intentions for the  
upcoming year. In recent years, there has been a growing movement to incorporate Matariki into 
the school curriculum as a way of promoting cultural awareness and understanding among  
students.  I am super proud to say that all of our tamariki across the school are learning more and 
more about Matariki every year. They will be our teachers of tomorrow and I’m sure they will do a 
fantastic job. 

 
Rotorua-wide celebration - Today! 
We have a community event in Rotorua if you would like to take your whanau 
to attend. 7.30 to 9.00pm 
 
This has got to be one of my favourite times of the year when it is winter cool 
but the sun is shining bright. The warmth on your face is truly therapeutic. I 
hope you get the opportunity to enjoy this too and take a deep breath. This is 
so grounding and refreshing for me. 
 

Our Lynmore School representatives 
Congratulations to our Lynmore Cross Country runners who traveled to Waipuna Park on  
Tuesday. The course is super challenging and you all did us super proud. 
 
Also congratulations to our Lynmore School Rugby 5’s team who qualified for the Bay of Plenty 
competition. They traveled to Tauranga yesterday and just missed out on making the Semi-finals. 
We are super proud of you too! Thank you to Mrs Mac for coaching the team on the day. 
 
Thank you to Mrs Mac who led both groups for us.  
 
School Uniform 
This is a quick heads up - Our current Uniform contract with NZ Uniforms is due to end next year. 
We will begin consultation next term with possible school uniform suppliers and keep you all  
updated as we progress discussions.  
 
I hope you enjoy your Matariki holiday weekend.  
 
Ngā mihi nunui 
 
Hinei Taute   

Principal 



 
 

MATARIKI CELEBRATIONS... 
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL... 

 
 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL... 

 
 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 
AGAIN! 

Great work,  
Emika Kupe 6 

 and Maoka Kupe 4 
 

They showed off their 
best effort on 

Gymnastics at ARGOS 
Elementary Competition 
on 22 June in Tauranga. 

 
Maoka won 3rd place 

over all with 2nd in Vault 
and 2nd in Floor AND 

Emika received 6th prize 
over all with 1st in 

Balance Beam under Step 
3 under division. 

 
WELL DONE! 

CONGRATULATIONS! 
 

Olivia   
Kupe 6  

 
had her  

Auckland Champs 2024  
Trampoline Competition  

in the weekend  
and was placed 2nd 

in TRA  
and 2nd in DMT. 

 
 

WELL DONE! 
 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL... 

 
 

CONGRATULATIONS! 
Emma  

Hinemoa 4 
had another great weekend 

competing for MIGS  
with her step 2 team.  
The team placed 1st  

and Emma also was placed  
1st on beam (unders)  

and 1st over all (unders)! 
 

WELL DONE! 
  

CONGRATULATIONS! 
 Audrey 

Kupe 6 
 

She has worked tirelessly on her 
artistic roller skating routine.  

 
Audrey won her category in her 
first ever skating competition  

In the Auckland/Northland Regional 
Championships. 

 
WELL DONE! 

 



 
 

WAITAWA BUSH UPDATE... 

 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 The Lynmore School Travel Survey is now open!  
 

Our school has been selected to participate in a School Travel 
survey. The survey is designed to help us understand preferred 
routes, barriers and safety issues that parents have getting kids 
walking and cycling safely to and from our school, and  
opportunities for improvement. The survey uses a series of  
questions and an interactive map, so you can drop pins on areas 
you’d like to comment on or improve. We suggest doing this with 
your children so that you can discuss safety hazards with them 
and record any suggestions that they may have too.  
 

The first classes to achieve 100% participation will win a pizza 
lunch shout! Click on this link to complete the survey https://
survey.alchemer.com/s3/7544837/Lynmore-school-2024 

 ICAS EXAMINATIONS 2024 
 

Once again we are providing an opportunity for any interested Year 4, 5 and 6 
students to be a part of the ICAS examinations.   
 
This year the ICAS assessments are in the areas of Digital Technologies,  
Science, Spelling, Writing, English and Mathematics. These exams are best 
suited to students that are working well at their level and/or students that  
enjoy competition and challenge.  
 
If this is something you are interested in, please let your child’s teacher know, 
collect a notice from the office, or download the notice from Seesaw. 
 
ICAS exam dates:  
 
· Digital Technology  - Tuesday, 6th August 
· Writing    - Wednesday, 7th August 
· English    - Wednesday,14th August 
· Science    - Tuesday, 20th August 
· Spelling Bee   - Thursday, 22nd August 
· Maths     - Thursday, 29th August 



 
 

SPORTS NEWS... 

 



 
 

SPORTS NEWS... 

 



 
 

SPORTS NEWS... 

 

 

 
 

If you have any enquiries regarding sport  

please email our sports coordinator Catherine  - 

 

sports@lynmore.school.nz 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 

5 top tips for clean hands: 
1. Wash your hands before 

you eat. 
2. Wash your hands with lots 

of soap and water. 
3. Wash your hands after 

you’ve been to the toilet. 
4. Keep your fingernails clean 

and short. 
5. Wash your hands after 

playing outside. 

ATTENDANCE  
INFORMATION: 

Fact: If a student misses 20 
days of school every year, by 
the end of Year 12 they will 
have missed more than a years’ 
worth of schooling! 
Fact: Students with good  
attendance  generally achieve 
higher grades and enjoy school. 
more. 

Library Stocktake - can you help? 
We are currently doing a stocktake of the library.  The library will remain open 
during this process but we are looking for some helpers with the stocktake.   It 
involves scanning barcodes of books in the library - no heavy lifting and very 
easy to do.  

If you are able to spare an hour or two to help over the next couple of 
weeks (any time or day), please contact Karen Belt 

(karen.belt@lynmore.school.nz) or give Mary-Anne a call.  

Do you have any younger siblings that are about to start school? 
If you have any younger brothers or sisters that will be starting at  
Lynmore School this year, please pop into the office to pick up an  
enrolment form or email karen.belt@lynmore.school.nz so we can add 
them to our future enrolment list. We really appreciate having  
enrolments completed at least a term in advance.  For any queries, 
please pop into the office and see Mary-Anne. 

 

Brown Shopping Bags FUNDRAISER  
Can you please help! 

Yes, we are still collecting them!  This is a school fundraiser and we appreciate your ongo-
ing support. One of our local businesses is after as many brown shopping bags as we can 
supply and pays us per bag! The bags must be clean, nicely folded  “shopping online” 
brown bags.  Thank you! Please bring them to the office! Thank you so much. 

A big thank you to everybody that already does bring them in  -  you are amazing. 



2024 TERM DATES 
Term 1  

30 January -  12 April 
 

Term 2 
30 April  -  5 July  

 
Term 3 

22 July  -  27 September 
 

Term 4 
14 October  -  13 December 

 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 

LYNMORE SCHOOL APP 
Download the Lynmore School App and receive notifications for all your favourite 

sports direct to your phone! Details for the App are on the Lynmore School 
Website or at this link here: 

https://www.lynmore.school.nz/1/pages/8-lynmore-school-app 

If you have any sports enquiries contact Catherine Donovan Email: 
Sports@Lynmore.school.nz 

 Screening for students... 
 

As a school, we are working to remove as many barriers as possible that 
impact on student learning.  
 

Within our school, this looks like carrying out on-going screening to look 
at characteristics relating to various needs (including, but not limited to, 
dyslexic characteristics, reading, writing and math barriers, Irlens  
characteristics and auditory/visual characteristics).  
 

If any characteristics or barriers from these screens need to be further 
delved into, we will be in contact with you.  
 

Ngā mihi,  
 
Lisa Hohepa 
Deputy Principal / SENCO 
Lynmore School  
Te Kura ō Ōwhatiura 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION! 



 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 
 
 

 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 
Tartan skorts and School Hats 

are available at the School Office. 
 

Tartan Skorts (sizes 4  -  12)  -  $37.00 

If you need to  
contact the School Dental  Service 

please phone: 027 512 7281 

Our school DONATION is 
$150.00 for the  

eldest child and $75.00 for 
any additional  

family member.   
These are tax  

deductible and receipts can 
be emailed directly to you 

for any donations received.  

2024 TERM DATES 
 

Term 2 
29 April  -  5 July  

 

Term 3 
22 July  -  27 September 

 

Term 4 
14 October  -   
13 December 

The Lynmore School Travel Survey is now open!  
Our school has been selected to participate in a School Travel survey. The 
survey is designed to help us understand preferred routes, barriers and safety 
issues that parents have getting kids walking and cycling safely to and from 
our school, and opportunities for improvement. The survey uses a series of  
questions and an interactive map, so you can drop pins on areas you’d like to 
comment on or improve. We suggest doing this with your children so that you 
can discuss safety hazards with them and record any suggestions that they 
may have too.  
 
The first classes to achieve 100% participation will win a pizza lunch shout! 
Click on this link to complete the survey https://survey.alchemer.com/
s3/7544837/Lynmore-school-2024 
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Brown Shopping Bags FUNDRAISER  
Can you please help! 

 

Yes, we are still collecting them!  This is a school fundraiser 
and we appreciate your ongoing support. One of our local 
businesses is after as many brown shopping bags as we can 
supply and pays us per bag! The bags must be clean, nicely 
folded  “shopping online” brown bags.  Thank you! Please 
bring them to the office! Thank you so much. 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 
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Proudly sponsoring the Lynmore 
School PC4L Principal Awards 

Opening Hours  
8am—3pm Weekdays 
8am—3.30pm Weekends 

 

 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL BY ADVERTISING ON THE BACK OF OUR NEWSLETTERS. Please contact Mary-Anne at the school office  -  thanks! 

Rotorua Central Mall, ROTORUA 

Proudly sponsoring PC4L  

Supporting Lynmore School 

CALENDAR OF SCHOOL EVENTS COMING UP… 
·  Friday, 28th June  - MATARIKI  -  Public Holiday 

 

· Friday, 5th July  -    End of Term 2 at 3.00pm 

YMCA — Before and After School Care  (based at Lynmore School Hall) 
For more information please email oscar.waikato@ymcahamilton.org.nz 

Or call 07 8382529! 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS / TERM DATES 

PLEASE SUPPORT THESE BUSINESSES THAT SUPPORT US! 
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